“You
Should
Research
Reincarnation and the Lost
Words of Jesus”
I came into your site because I was interested in what you had
to say about reincarnation. I got to looking around and first
I do whish to say that it is a wonderful site. I do have some
problems with it though. I have been baptized a Baptist. Of
course. I used to believe as you do. I have done alot of study
on the Bible and other religions. I still believe in Jesus and
that he died for my sins. I love the lord with all my heart
and soul. But I do not believe that my father would send me to
a place of fire and torment. I have the gift of discernment of
the spirit. This has been accepted by several churches in my
area. I can tell you all about a person after a short time
with them and I see spirits, ghosts demons whatever you wish
to call them. I can also see into the future somewhat. I do
not try to do any of this, it just happens when it happens.
This is a gift the lord gave me. Yet you people tell me I am
going to hell for it.
I have found several contradictions in the bible myself, a
book that I would at one time have died for. I spent a long
time asking God to show me the truth. I believe he did. And
still is.
I never picked up a bible till I was 24 years old. I went to
church when I was younger, but never payed a whole lot of
attention, because I did not feel they were teaching the true
word of God. I was 6 years old when I realized this. I am very
happy that you love the lord so very much. But even Jesus
stated that the Bible would be Tampered with and those that
did it would be punished. So why is it so hard to believe that
it has happened? You are so ready to believe all the others
things that have come true so why not this? Alot of God’s word

was not even put in the Bible. Do some research yourself on
reincarnation and the old church, the older christian belief,
and you will find the lost words of Jesus. Did you know that
they destroyed the original Bible when they wrote the new King
James Version, and then told everybody that it was the
original? I believe that you have to worry about being
decieved also. Just like the rest of us we must learn the
truth for ourselves and stop depending on everyone but God. He
says do not trust man, but only him.
Hello _____,
Although (as you yourself realize) we would disagree about the
issue of reincarnation, it seems that the more fundamental
issue about which we would differ is the Bible — particularly
whether or not it is a trustworthy message from God.
You said you found some contradictions in the Bible, but you
didn’t say what they were. Have you ever attempted to see if
there might be good explanations for such alleged Bible
difficulties? If not, and if you’re interested in exploring
this issue, please allow me to recommend the following site:
www.tektonics.org. This site has explanations for hundreds of
alleged Bible difficulties.
You also said that the Bible was destroyed at the time of the
King James translation. I’m afraid your information is
incorrect on this point. For instance, we have thousands of
New Testament manuscripts going all the way back to the early
second century. The King James translation wasn’t done until
1611 — hundreds of years after our earliest manuscripts (which
we still have). So it’s simply not true to say that the Bible
was destroyed at this time. If you would like to explore this
issue
further,
please
visit
Bible.org
at
http://www.bible.org/topic.asp?topic_id=5. Here you will find
dozens of articles about the Bible by very competent and
capable Christian scholars.

Hope these resources prove helpful. Thanks again for writing
and God bless you!
Michael Gleghorn
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